
 

 

 

February 8, 2025  

 
Mr. Joe Stephenshaw, Director 
Department of Finance 
1021 O Street, Suite 3110 
Sacramento, California  95814  
 
Dear Mr. Stephenshaw: 
 
In a letter dated February 5, 2025, you notified the Joint Legislative Budget Committee, pursuant to 
Control Section 26.00 in the 2024-25 Budget Act, of a request from the Agricultural Labor Relations 
Board (ALRB) to move $4,411,000 appropriated in Item 7300-001-3078 from Schedule (3) 6060—
Administration to Schedule (2) 6055—General Counsel for the Rural Strategic Engagement Program. 
This is a technical change to correct an error in the enacted budget that will allow the ALRB to 
appropriately account for funding budgeted for activities that support the education of workers in rural 
and semi-rural areas on workplace rights. 
 
I have reviewed the notification letter and concur with the request. In addition, I approve your request to 
waive the remainder of the 30-day review period, in order to allow the ALRB to make the adjustment as 
soon as possible. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Scott Wiener 
Chair 
 
cc:  Members of the Joint Legislative Budget Committee 
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SCOTT WIENER  JESSE GABRIEL 
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ASSEMBLY 
BENJAMIN ALLEN  DAWN ADDIS 
CHRISTOPHER CABALDON  DAVID ALVAREZ 
JOHN LAIRD  STEVE BENNETT 
ROGER W. NIELLO  HEATH FLORA 
ROSILICIE OCHOA BOGH  Dr. COREY A. JACKSON 
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